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DATE: 14 MARCH 2022 

Impacts of severe weather on slope stability 
This safety bulletin provides safety advice for the NSW mining industry. 

Background 
Large parts of New South Wales have experienced significant rainfall over the past several days.  

Severe weather events can disrupt mining operations as well as impact safe access and egress from 

mines. This safety bulletin serves as a reminder to people conducting a business or undertaking as a 

mine operator or contractor, to consider the risks posed by significant rainfall impacting slope stability 

of excavations, quarry benches, dumps and other structures. 

Hazards 
Prolonged rainfall can saturate soils, cause pooling on surfaces, lubrication of faults and cause erosion of 

roads and ramps. This can impact the safety of workers and safe access and egress to and from mine 

working areas.  

Recommendations 
Mine operators should monitor conditions and identify areas where the potential exists for slopes to 

fail. Areas which have potential to fail must be managed to ensure that workers are not impacted if a 

slope failure occurs. Monitor highwalls and benches for cracking, fretting and any other signs of 

movement. Ensure that drains are functioning correctly so that flood water cannot pool on the surface 

of highwalls, benches and dumps. Keep workers and equipment away from areas where stability has 

been compromised by recent rainfall.  

NOTE: Please ensure all relevant people in your organisation receive a copy of this safety bulletin and 

are informed of its content and recommendations. This safety bulletin should be processed in a 

systematic manner through the mine’s information and communication process. It should also be placed 

in the mine’s common area, such as your notice board where appropriate. 
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Visit our website to: 

◼ find more safety alerts and bulletins 

◼ use our searchable safety database 

◼ sign-up to receive mine safety news. 

Figure 1: Failure of overburden bench. 

 
© State of New South Wales through Regional NSW 2022. You may copy, distribute, display, download and otherwise freely deal with this publication for any purpose, provided 
that you attribute Regional NSW as the owner. However, you must obtain permission if you wish to charge others for access to the publication (other than at cost); include the 
publication in advertising or a product for sale; modify the publication; or republish the publication on a website. You may freely link to the publication on a departmental website. 

Disclaimer: The information contained in this publication is based on knowledge and understanding at the time of writing (March 2022) and may not be accurate, current or 
complete. The State of New South Wales (including Regional NSW), the author and the publisher take no responsibility, and will accept no liability, for the accuracy, currency, 
reliability or correctness of any information included in the document (including material provided by third parties). Readers should make their own inquiries and rely on their own 
advice when making decisions related to material contained in this publication. 

 

DOCUMENT CONTROL 

CM9 reference RDOC22/26742 

Mine safety reference SB22-03 

Date published 14 March 2021 

Authorised by Chief Inspector 

Office of the Chief Inspector 

 

http://www.resourcesregulator.nsw.gov.au/

